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November 15, 2019 
 
Anne & Travis Frea 
617 Downing Dr. 
Waukesha, WI 53186  
 
Re: National Register nomination for 617 Downing Drive.  
 
Dear Property Owner(s): 
 
As you know, the city hired a consultant, Traci Schnell of tes Historical 
Consulting, to prepare a nomination to add your property to the National Register 
of Historic Places.  Funding for consulting fees came from a CLG Subgrant from 
the Wisconsin Historical Society.    
 
Your house was identified as “potentially eligible” for listing on the National 
Register in the 2013 Intensive Survey of Historic Properties in Waukesha.  After 
she completed her site visit Ms. Schnell informed us that a recent addition might 
make it ineligible.  The Wisconsin Historical Society confirmed earlier this week 
that the house is now ineligible, so Ms. Schnell has stopped work on the 
application.  
 
Your house may still be eligible to be listed as a Local Landmark.  If you would 
like more information about Local Landmark status or the Landmarks 
Commission in general, please feel free to contact me.   
 
Thank you very much for your cooperation thus far, both with the City and with 
Ms. Schnell.  We apologize for any inconvenience this has caused you and for 
any failure to temper your expectations.  
 
Let me know if you have any questions or if there is anything I can help you with. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Charlie Griffith 
Associate Planner 
262-524-3529 
cgriffith@waukesha-wi.gov 
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